
 

5846/16   AR/kg 1 
 DG G 2A  EN 
 

 
Council of the 
European Union  

 
 
 
 
 
 
Brussels, 8 February 2016 
(OR. en) 
 
 
5846/16 
 
 
 
 
FIN 74 
INST 37 
PE-L 9 

 

 

  

 

 

"I" ITEM NOTE 
From: Budget Committee 
To: Permanent Representatives Committee 
Subject: Commission's Performance-Based Budgeting initiative: a pragmatic 

approach 
 Draft reply letter 

  

1. On 30 April 2015, the Commission submitted to the Council a proposal for the Terms of 

Reference of an Inter-Institutional Working Group on Performance-Based Budgeting (IIWG). 

This proposal included a description of the mandate and of working methods of the IIWG. 

This initiative was part of a larger context related to a Performance-Based Budgeting cycle 

which the current Commission has committed itself to. 

2. The discussions on the Terms of References of the IIWG took place within the Council and 

the European Parliament. Due to diverging views between the Institutions, both on the content 

of the mandate and on the working methods, the Commission decided to review its proposal 

and to adopt a "pragmatic approach" instead. This approach was presented in a letter 

addressed to Ambassador Braun dated 17 December 2015 (see ANNEX 1). It consists in 

launching the discussion on Performance-Based Budgeting at technical level, via a series of 

expert meetings. 
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3. The Budget Committee examined this proposal for a pragmatic approach at its meeting on 

27 January 2016 and was able to support it. 

4. Therefore, the Budget Committee suggests that the Permanent Representatives Committee, 

pursuant to Article 19(7)(k) of the Council's Rules of Procedure, approve the draft reply 

recorded in ANNEX 2, welcoming the pragmatic approach proposed by the Commission. 
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ANNEX 2 

 

DRAFT LETTER 

 

from : Mr Pieter de GOOIJER, Chairman of the Committee of Permanent Representatives of 

the Council 

to : Ms Kristalina GEORGIEVA, Vice-President of the European Commission 

copy: Mr Jean ARTHUIS, Chair of the European Parliament's Committee on Budgets 

Ms Ingeborg GRÄßLE, Chair of the European Parliament's Committee on Budgetary 

Control 

Mr Vítor CALDEIRA, President of the European Court of Auditors 

 

Madam, 

 

Thank you very much for your letter of 17 December 2015 where you outline the "pragmatic 

approach" in regard to the Working Group on Performance-Based Budgeting. 

The Council acknowledges improvements in the performance framework accomplished so far. 

However, further steps are necessary in order to achieve a more results-oriented EU budget. It 

therefore, while being cautious not to prejudge conclusions, welcomes the Commission's Budget for 

Results initiative, including the organisation of a series of expert meetings on Performance-Based 

Budgeting. 

The Council welcomes the Commission's efforts to move things forward in a pragmatic way. It 

underlines that the "pragmatic approach" now put forward has to be considered as a platform for an 

informal "multi-stakeholder" exchange of views, the results of which cannot bind the Council as an 

institution as to the outcome of any future discussions at inter-institutional level. On that basis, the 

Council can support your initiative and stands ready to contribute constructively. 

The Council can support the idea of launching the process with a first meeting of experts foreseen 

on 22 April this year. 

 

(Complimentary close). 
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